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Press Release


Lack of adherence from South Sudan Peace Partners to the Periodic Reports of RJMEC made the political transitional process not progressive

Juba 29th May, 2025: CEPO conducted desk review of the South Sudan parties political pledge for transitioning the situation from violence to peace. Our desk review was mainly focusing on parties’ compliances or non-compliance with RJMEC periodic reports for the period from 2019-2024 (6 years) on the status of R-ARCSS implementation. The desk review was for the period of 2 months (January-February, 2025). Below are our key findings of the desk review;
1) The mechanism of the presidency played very low role in demonstrating compliances with RJMEC periodic reports due to the distrust among the member of the mechanism 
2) The National Transitional Committee (NTC) downplay the RJMEC reports recommendations mostly for the last 6 years  
3) The civil society advocacy and lobby on the party’s adherence with RJMEC reports was totally undermined by the leadership of the parties signatories to R-ARCSS 
4) The revitalized National Transitional Legislative Assembly was not effectively engaged in providing oversight national legislative role in encouraging the executive organ of the government of national unity to adhere to the periodic reports of RJMEC 
5) Some of the political parties’ signatories to the R-ARCSS lacks institutional approach for reflection on the RJMEC periodic reports 
6) All the political parties’ signatories to R-ARCSS worsen a lot of time on internal power struggle engagement more than their required efforts for implementing the pending tasks of R-ARCSS 
7) The top leadership of the parties to R-ARCSS been effectively taken up with matters of deficit in trust and confidence among themselves more than focusing on compliance with reports of RJMEC 
8) Majority of the influential representative of the parties to R-ARCSS are less informed about the role of RJMEC and made them to underestimate the importance of RJMEC reports 
CEPO strongly recommended that the presidency, National Transitional Committee and leadership of the parties to R-ARCSS should take the periodic reports of RJMEC serious for the success of the political transitional process 
 
In conclusion, 
CEPO confirms that reports of RJMEC has not been taken serious by the parties to R-ARCSS although the representatives of the parties to R-ARCSS get proper orientation by RJMEC on the report content and they do attend direct deliberations of RJMEC leadership presentation of their reports. It is essential that the parties to RJMEC should improve their level of compliance with RJMEC reports recommendations implementation. The periodic reports of RJMEC contained essential findings and concrete recommendations if the presidency, national transitional committee and the parties could have adhered to them.   
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